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Year Ahead for CitA

After the February CitA Smarter Cooperative Building Series meeting, Dr Alan
Hore spoke to Irish building magazine about the CitA Series, the CitA Regional
Events, the BIM Gathering 2017 and CitA's education and training courses.

“It will be important to
see some consistency
approach between the
various BIM Groups
active in the professional
institutions throughout
the 2017 series”

Dr AlanHore

017 will be a busy year for CitA. There
25eems to be a real sense of renewal and
a positive vibe across the sector. The dates
and venue for the CitA BIM Gathering 2017,
Ireland's leading academic forum in BIM
and digital construction processes, has been
announced and the website launched. The
Gathering will take place at Croke Park on
November 23rd and 24th. On February 15th,
the Smarter Cooperative Building Series got
off to a great start with a packed house at the
Royal College of Physicians on Dublin’s Kildare
Street. CitA's work with the Construction
Industry Council (CIC) members is helping
digitise the Irish Construction Industry, and
from the first meeting, we know that the
Irish Government is being influenced by
their work. Aside from these events, CitA
are busy providing CPD and upskilling Irish
construction professionals.

CitA's 2017 Smarter Cooperative Building
Series

The first breakfast meeting of the CitA Smarter
Cooperative Building Series took place on
February 15th. The theme was ‘A Public Sector
BIM Adoption Strategy Update. The meeting,
at the Royal College of Physicians, had a large
attendance of approximately 150 delegates.

The presentations were well received by the
attendees and an interactive Q&A session
followed.

David Browne, RKD Architects, opened the
event welcoming the attendees. He spoke of the
upward trend of BIM in Ireland referring to the
2016 Enterprise Ireland and CitA National
BIM Survey, and the report's key findings

and recommendations. He also spoke of the
challenges - communicating to clients what
BIM can offer, and the problems of Small and
Medium-sized Enterprise (SMEs) in financing
their BIM adoption, David spoke of how the
CIC strongly support the work of CitA.

Chair David O’Connell, Director at McCauley
Daye O’Connell, used the opportunity to
update delegates on progress made/plans in
respect to the CIC BIM Working Group. David
gave a brief introduction to the CIC’s work,
and said BIM is changing construction and
reducing waste. He spoke about the inefficiency
of the industry as well as the UK BIM mandate
and the RIBA Digital Plan of Work. He told
attendees about the work of the Royal Institute
of the Architects of Ireland (RIAI) and the CIC.

David O’Brien, Construction Advisor at
the Procurement Policy Unit - Office of
Government Procurement, was the next
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speaker. David said it was heartening to see
such a large attendance and that it was great to
see enthusiasm and energy back in the industry
again, Across the public sector, people are
talking about BIM. David is a member of the
National BIM Council (NBC) and said it was
great to have a public sector voice on the NBC.
He told the audience that the NBC was setting
out the roadmap for BIM in Ireland in 2017.
He spoke about the BIM Public Sector Strategy
and the enthusiasm for BIM in the Irish public
sector. Saying, if BIM was around in 2007
adoption of the public works contracts would
have been smoother. He spoke of the big public
projects using BIM: the National Children’s
Hospital and the Grangegorman Campus.

He said BIM is about people and convincing
people about its advantages is critical. David
talked about the work of the NBC and the
challenges ahead. A proposal is being prepared
to take to government, and according to David
a statement of intent will be published in the
next month.

Ger Casey of the Grangegorman Development
Agency (GDA) spoke of the Grangegorman
project and what was learned from using

BIM on the Greenway Hub and BIM in
procurement. He said BIM was a key change.
Pat O’Sullivan, GDA, gave attendees an
introduction to the 4,250m2 Greenway Hub
building, and said BIM was not part of the
GDASs plans until 2011 but was adopted

due to its benefits. His presentation covered
setting up BIM protocols and processes in
procurement. He spoke of BAM’s work and
handing over the BIM model. BAM’s Michael
Murphy spoke of how enthusiastic the BAM
team were to use BIM on the Greenway Hub,
and said the project was like an internship.
This presentation showed how the BAM team
approach tendering for a project and how
impressive their BIM work is in Ireland. Robert
Moore, GDA, talked about BIM for FM and
what the client wants: value and quality -
“right first time” He spoke about his role and
how the GDA want BIM for Quality Assurance
and Quality Control - a good flow of
information and wanting a seamless handover.

The Q&A session was interactive, and covered
many topics: tendering; BIM procurement;
fulfilling client requirements; level of detail and

level of information requirements; EIRs; value
and cost in contracts; the end user using BIM
data; helping SMEs on the Irish BIM roadmap.

BICP Researcher Dr Barry McAuley presented
the BICP findings. He explained where we

are with BIM adoption, and BIM adoption
around the world. Barry briefly spoke about

his work in collated Irish BIM case studies

like the National Children’s Hospital and
Grangegorman Campus. He described the
work being done on the BICP, including
consultations and workshops with industry and

Speakers at the event top I-r:

David Browne, RKD Architects.

David O'Connell, McCauley Daye
O’Connell.

David O’Brien, Office of
Government Procurement,

Ger Casey, Grangegorman
Development Agency.

Dr Barry McAuley, BICP Researcher.

academia, our education and training capacity,
and BICP Public Sector Consultations. Barry
outlined the BICP Working Groups and invited
interested parties to get involved.

Social media was active on the morning

of the event, with attendees praising the
presentations. Viewers also watched online
through Livestream. CitA have posted the
videos from the event on their YouTube
Channel where you can also view videos of
previous meetings and events:

After the February event, Dr Alan Hore told
us about CitA Smarter Cooperative Building
Series and what is planned for 2017. “It is a
continuation of the conversation with the

CIC. Together we are looking at finding a
better way for to work collaboratively and we
want to connect CitA members to innovative
methods of working in 2017 We asked what
the highlights of the event were for him. “There
was great honesty in the room with regards the
challenge for the Irish Construction Industry.
David O’Brien’s statement of intent was both
very positive and noteworthy”

A BIM mandate has been a topic of interest
in the BIM community since the introduction
of the UK BIM Mandate. We asked Alan if
we'll see BIM further introduced into Irish
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